A message from Avonside Health Centre
https://www.avonsidehealthcentre.nhs.uk/
Dear Patients,

The current Coronavirus pandemic presents huge challenges and a real threat to everyone. The Avonside Team and our patients have had to adapt and work together to keep patients and staff safe.   

Self-help:   We want to help you when you need us.  To make sure we are able to, we ask that you help yourself and seek advice from https://www.nhs.uk/ in the first instance.  

Appointments: 
Online: We are asking patients with internet access to do as much as possible online: If you are able to, please start by using the e-consult facility via our website. This helps provide the clinician with detailed information about your clinical need, and so we can offer you the right kind of appointment or intervention.  Medication can be ordered via the NHS App or Patient Access.

Telephone: Where patients do not have internet access, or if the e-consult system has identified a potentially more urgent need, please telephone our reception.  We are offering all our telephone appointments for same day booking. We have asked the reception staff to ask some preliminary questions to help provide the most appropriate appointment.  Please help us by providing requested information at this point.

Face-to-face: Following a phone call with a clinician, a face to face examination will be offered if needed. Practice nurse appointments may be booked directly for cervical smear tests, childhood immunisations and wound dressings.

When attending the practice for a booked face-to-face appointment please wear a face covering if you are able to.  On arrival, please use the intercom to speak to a member of staff who will ask you standard screening questions before allowing you to enter. Please do not let anyone else in when you enter or leave the building.

Access to the Building: The only reason for coming into the practice is to attend a booked appointment.  Please post letters, prescription requests and sealed / labelled specimens through the letter box. If you need to pick something up from us where it cannot be emailed, please ring the intercom and follow the instructions.  
Reasons for changes: We have the same level of clinician capacity as before the Coronavirus pandemic but these additional requirements to ensure safety have reduced our capacity in real terms. Our staff may be required to self-isolate at short notice which further impacts our capacity to book appointments in advance. 

In order to keep those most vulnerable safe, and in line with national guidelines our clinicians need to wear PPE during each face-to-face patient interaction. Cleaning after every patient also needs to occur.  To see patients face-to-face therefore takes much longer than previously.  

Social distancing requirements have reduced the capacity of our waiting areas. This is why we are therefore only offering face to face appointments where our clinicians’ assessments identify a clinical need to do so.

Please understand that if our practice team become unwell we will not be able to treat patients. We are asking our patients to help us so that we can continue to help you.

We know many patients are anxious about the months ahead, managing existing and new health conditions and upcoming vaccinations.  We are working very hard and in new ways to ensure the safety of our patients, their carers and our staff whilst ensuring everyone receives the care they need.  A huge amount of work and planning is going on behind the scenes to maintain services and to keep everyone safe. Please be patient with us. 
Thank you from us all for your understanding and your continuing kindness.

